

To: Grace Hollister
Director, Deworm the World Initiative
Evidence Action

18 September, 2014

Re: Closure of Grant Agreement - Evidence Action in India

Dear Grace,

This letter is to acknowledge the conclusion of the agreement between Evidence Action and the END Fund for the support to India's NTD control efforts in 2013 and 2014.

As per the memorandum of understanding (MoU) between the END Fund and Evidence Action, the program period ended on July 31<sup>st</sup> 2014. As of September 2014, the END Fund received all of the required quarterly and financial reporting from Evidence Action.

According to our financial records, the total amount disbursed to Evidence Action for this program was \$180,000 (\$160,000 in October 2013 and an additional \$20,000 in September 2014). To date, total spending of this grant funding is \$180,000, all funds have been utilized. It is understood at this point that there is no need for additional funding by the END Fund.

The END Fund appreciates its partnership with Evidence Action and hopes to work together again in the future to combat NTD's.

Sincerely,

Elisa Baring Program Director The END Fund